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Presidents Message 
 

Dear Members, 
 

Thanks again to all our volunteers, donors and staff. Thank you to the membership for giving me the op-
portunity to serve the Society for yet another year. I look forward to the task at hand. 
 
We are looking forward to a successful 25th Annual History Conference. The location is not yet con-
firmed, but the Speakers are being confirmed. This yearôs Conference will be held on Saturday, April 
30th. This is the actual date that Don Juan de Onate celebrated ñLa Tomaò here in San Elizario, ten days 
after their arrival in the area. They raised the Spanish flag and named the area Nuevo Mexico. 
 
The Luminaries Festival and Posadas Celebration was  spectacular on December 19th. Special thanks to 
Lillian Trujillo for the wonderful work with the ñPosada Reenactmentò. We had over 5,000 luminarios on 
display. There are many photos available on our website and weôve included some in this newsletter. 
Thank you to the San Elizario Jr. ROTC for their continued help in building, setting up and removing the 
luminarios. Thank you Lujan Trucking for donating the sand. 
 
SEGHS continues to search for volunteers that can cover at least one day a week or every two weeks as 
a greeter in the Portales Museum or the Old County Jail Museum.  It entails only 4 hours per day. Contact 
the Portales for more information. 
 
We look forward to continuing our efforts of preservation, promotion and support of the San Elizario His-
toric District and  El Paso County and the City of San Elizario. 
 
Your participation is essential to the success of our activities.  Be it as a volunteer, as a contributor, as an 
attendant or a promoter. Contact me if you have any questions. 
 
 ~Al Borrrego, President 
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Veterans Talk 

The San Elizario Veterans Committee resumed their meetings on February 2, 2016. The meetings will be held 
monthly on the first Tuesday of every month at the Veteranôs Museum, 1501 Main Street. We hope to see eve-
ryone at our regular monthly meetings and hopefully some new faces too. 
 
There are many Veterans and Active Duty individuals that have roots or ties to San Elizario and have not yet 
provided an 8X10 photo of themselves to the Museum. Please bring a photo with some brief information of the 
veteran or active duty person written on the back of the photo. We provide the frame. Easy as that. 
 
We continue to sell memorial bricks of veterans and active duty personnel for placement on the memorial walk 
located outside the Veterans Museum. The cost of the brick is only $40.00. Applications can be obtained at the 
Veterans Museum or through our website. The bricks can be purchased for any veteran or active duty service 
member and does not need to have roots or ties to San Elizario. Bricks are open to everyone. 
 
Anyone wishing to donate military memorabilia to the Veterans Museum may do so. Please indicate the name 
of the donor. All donations become the property of the Museum. 
 
Please, get out and Vote!  Exercise Your Freedom and Vote in 2016. 
 
Ray Borrego, Chair, San Elizario Veterans Committee of SEGHS. 
Phone:  (915) 383-8529     Email: rayborrego99@msn.com 
Website: www.sanelizariogenealogy.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ray Borrego with granddaughter Desiree &                       Kiosko at Christmas                        Mrs. Claus (Tere) & Santa 
and wife Mary Lou 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
 
   
 
  Folklorico Dancers during the Luminario Posada Celebration                                                                   Pi¶ata 
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JOSE CISNEROS 
El Paso Legend Wizard of Pen and Ink 

 
His much acclaimed illustrations and calligraphy are known worldwide. Yet, he remained a humble and 
down-to-earth individual. I had the pleasure of meeting him and his wife Vicenta in 1968, at the fiesta of 
San Elizario. They were walking the fiesta grounds at the placita with Mr. Carl Herzog, director of the Tex-
as Western Press. 
 
I introduced myself, as we walked to the ñGordita Boothò. We talked about Dr. C.L. Sonnichsenôs ñIôll Die 
Before Iôll Runò, a book that has a large assortment of Joseôs illustrations. There at the ñGordita Boothò, 
savoring Mrs. Josefa L. Sambranoôs famous gorditas, I told Jose that I too did some art work. He was in-
terested, maybe curious, but he wanted to see some of my work. It so happened that I had designed the 
fiesta brochure for that year. He gave me some positive critique and offered to help me develop a pen-and
-ink technique. I was greatly honored when he invited me to his house and excited to be able to learn from 
him. 
 
A VISIT TO HIS BASEMENT STUDIO WAS A TRIP I WILL NEVER FORGET. The contents of the studio 
were impressive enough by themselves: there were literally hundreds of books on horses and horsemen, 
and different aspects of history (especially Hispanic and Southwestern). He showed me his collection of 
drawing pens. Most of the pens he used he made himself. He gave me a few for me to draw with. He 
showed me his drawing table. He showed me how to transfer my pencil drawing into final artwork using a 
lighted table. He gave me instructions on the art of ñcross-hatchò - a technique used by old Masters such 
as Albrecht Durer, creator of the ñPraying Handsò. 
 
I will forever be grateful to have crossed paths with such a giving person as was Jose Cisneros. He 
opened the door for me to do my own pen-and-ink drawings. Some of these have appeared in national 
publications as illustrations. Also, I have done illustrations for the Texas Western Press under the direction 
of Dr. Evan Haywood Antone. I illustrated Elroy Brodeôs book ñHome and Other Momentsò, as well as   
Conrey Brysonôs ñWinter Quartersò among others. I am glad that Jose Cisneros ñPASO POR AQUIò. 
 

Sam Sanchez,Sr. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pen & Ink Drawing of B. Juarez by Sam Sanchez 


